
Londonderry Cemetery Commission 

 

APPROVED MINUTES FOR June 1, 2017 

 

Present: Danny Cobb, Chair, Gary Barton, and Maureen Cronin 

 

Absent: Laurie Krooss Mullen, Melvin Twitchell 

 

Guests: Duane and Melissa Hart 

 

Danny Cobb, Chair, called the meeting to order at: 7:05pm 

 

2. Additions or deletions to the agenda - none 

 

3. Minutes of last meeting 

 Minutes were reviewed and accepted with changes 

 

4. Bills/invoices: Signa Lumber invoice for padlocks for storage shed at Glebeview. 

 

5. Announcements / correspondence: None 

 

6. Visitors and concerned citizens: None 

 

7. Maintenance of cemeteries: Glebeview cemetery fence was damaged by a storm and was not 

covered by property insurance. Tina has added the cemeteries to the town policy going forward. 

A fence company needs to be found for the fence repair. A tree also came down in the storm and 

that will be cleaned up Melissa and Duane Hart.  We’re holding off on the cutting of the large 

maple tree in Glebeview until the rain stops and the ground dries out some.  

Danny, Gary and Duane met with the Park Ranger about the cutting of brush behind the fence at 

Lowell Lake Cemetery. He gave the go ahead to clear brush as needed. 

Someone added a footstone to a plot for Gerald & Mary Wilson in Glebeview Cemetery. On the 

footstone is a notation for Joanne M. Wilson Cote. Gary made a motion to take the stone up and 

store it until we are contacted, Maureen seconded it. The motion passed.  

 

8. Sale of cemetery plots: None 

 

9. Old business: A couple of vault files are available now and we will add our historical records 

to them. 

 

10. New business: Duane and Melissa will not be going away in July.  

 

11. Adjourn: At 7:55pm Gary made a motion and Maureen seconded it to adjourn 
 

 

 


